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Patchwork Post 

Hello Friends 

I am actually writing this on Monday night just after our April guild meeting.  I 
thought it was such a great meeting that I am still awake and buzzing. 

 

I was totally awed by the Quilts of Valor that were displayed.  The sheer number 
of quilts was wonderful and each one was a work of art and beauty.  
Congratulations to all the women who have worked on these quilts.  I know you 
will warm many soldiers both physically and emotionally. 

 

Mary Tabar and Candice Dalton will be coordinating the Fourth of July Quilt 
show in Poway.  They are looking for a few volunteers to help set up the show on 
the evening of July third, to white glove at the event on July 4th, and to help take 
down the quilts.  In addition, they are hoping that the quilts made for the 
President’s challenge will be entered into the show.  If you are making a quilt for 
the June meeting please consider letting Mary display it on the fourth. 

 

The program for next year’s workshops was distributed at the April meeting as 
well.  This was so you can take time this month to review the speaker list and 
choose the workshops you would like to attend.  Sign-ups for the workshops will 
begin in May and will be open that month only to guild members.  In June people 
from outside the guild will be allowed to begin signing up for their choices. 

 

I am looking forward to seeing all the “Color Extravaganza” quilts which will be 
displayed at this month’s meeting.  I am sure no two will be alike and know that we 
will be treated to a wonderful display. 

 

Hope to see everyone at the May meeting!  Mary 

    

Norah McMeekingNorah McMeekingNorah McMeekingNorah McMeeking    
Lecture/Meeting:  September 12, 2011 

Workshop: Tuesday 9/13/2011 

 

Mary Sue SuitMary Sue SuitMary Sue SuitMary Sue Suit    
Lecture/Meeting:  October 10, 2011 

Workshop: Sunday 10/9/2011 

 

Sheila GromanSheila GromanSheila GromanSheila Groman    
Lecture/Meeting:  November 14, 2011 

Workshop: Tuesday 11/15/2011 

Karla AlexanderKarla AlexanderKarla AlexanderKarla Alexander    
Lecture/Meeting:  January 9, 2012 

Workshop: Sunday 1/8/12 

 

Marti MichellMarti MichellMarti MichellMarti Michell    
Lecture/Meeting:  February  13, 2012 

Workshop: Sunday 2/12/2012 

 

Maggie BallMaggie BallMaggie BallMaggie Ball    
Lecture/Meeting:  March 12, 2012 

Workshop: Sunday 3/11/2012 

 

Brenda HenningBrenda HenningBrenda HenningBrenda Henning    
Lecture/Meeting:  April 9, 2012 

Workshop: Tuesday 4/10/2012 

 

Betty AlofsBetty AlofsBetty AlofsBetty Alofs    
Lecture/Meeting:  May 14, 2012 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/15/2012 

By the time you read this, the black & white & red Opportunity Quilt will be assembled and delivered 

to Linda Card for quilting.  I want to thank all the people who helped make this happen: the star 

makers (working without a pattern), the log cabin stitchers who made the “building blocks,” the 

intrepid assemblers who spent their bonus day (February 29) putting it all together, and Linda for 

donating her quilting.  THANK YOU!!   I’m proud of what we have put together, and hope that you will 

all be proud, too…proud enough to sell tickets! 

Rebecca Lighthill 

Opportunity 

Board Meeting 
Monday, May 7th, 
6:30pm at Susan 
Axelrod’s home.  

Everyone is 
WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting :  2nd 
Monday of the month 
(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road 
Elementary School 

Meetings 



 

 

2011-2012 Officers: 

Mary Casner: President 
Susan Axelrod: Parliamentarian/Membership/Banner/
Directory 
LeeMary Heath: Secretary 
Valerie Gall : Programs for 2011/2012 
Debra Broyles: Programs for 2012/2013 
Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 
Hope Campbell, & Irene Ashkenas: Philanthropy                 
Dawnell Muecke: Newsletter 
Karen McCarty: Opportunity Quilt 2010/2011 
Rebecca Lighthill: Opportunity Quilt 2011/2012 
Cheryl Atkiss: New Member Hostess  
Roberta Russell: Public Relations / Media/Advertising 
Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne: Librarian            
Mary Rozendal:   Mailing 
Lisa Bigelow: Opportunity of the Month 
Lou Pennock: Retreats 
Kim Baker: Refreshments     
Shelly Gragg: Sharing 
Linda Kaup, Chris Ezzard: Shared Blocks 
Amy Treicher: Telephone Tree 
Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 
Sylvia Lovett:  Door Prizes 
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 THANK YOU FOR SHOPPING IN THE DARK AGAIN!! 

We earned another $56.00 to be spent on new books for our 
library. 

And - speaking of new books - we have just added three: 

  

MORE WILLIAM MORRIS APPLIQUE 

 CUSTOM CURVES - Karen McTavish 

 QUILTERS ACADEMY - Senior Year 

  

If you would like to reserve one of these books (or any other 
book) just call or e-mail Yvonne or Holly.  Please use our 
personal e-mail addresses for any reserve item. 

  

We checked out 65 books last night at the meeting and we have 
a large number of books that are now overdue. 

I will be sending e-mails to those of you who have books that 
are more than 2 months late. We are required to do an 
inventory this year and it will be very important to have all the 
books turned back into the library by  the June meeting.   

  

We have created a permanent ARCHIVE LIBRARY for books 
that we will keep but not transport to meetings.  These are 
books that have significant merit and should not be sold; 
however, they are not popular enough to get checked out very 
often.  All of the archived books are still listed in the regular 
library on line.  Please call us if you have any questions or 
suggestions! 

 See you in May at the Library Table - or - at the Shop In The 
Dark $3.00 Book Sale! 

  

Yvonne Gagne (ydgagne@yhoo.com)  Holly 
Torrez  (Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net) 

Yvonne Gagne   858-693-3904    ydgagne@yahoo.com  

Holly Torrez   858-484-8999   Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net 

Library News 
President   Becky Moore  

Secretary   LeeMary Heath  

Treasurer  Cheryl Wilson    

Programs 2012/13  Debra Broyles    

Programs assistants Debra Gittelson  

   Ann Albertson    

Programs 2013/14  Debra Broyles 

Membership  Susan Axelrod    

Opportunity Quilt   Rebecca Lighthill   

Philanthropy   Hope Campbell   

   Ruth O’Neil     

Newsletter   Gloria Mauno  

Mailing    Mary Rozendal  

Advertising/Media/PR  Michelle Olson  

Door Prizes  Sylvia  Lovett  

   Liz Schmidt    

Opportunity of the Month  Lisa Bigelow  

Library    Yvonne Gagne   

Holly Torrez   

Retreat      Lou Pennock  

Refreshments  Teri Wetter  

Phone Tree   Margaret Byrne  

July 4th Quilt Show Mary Tabar   

Sharing   Shelly Gragg  

New Member Hostess Kim Szewczynski  

   Dawnell Muecke    

   Tracy Potter   

Web Master  Don and Lois Russell 

Banner Master  Lee Olson  

Parliamentarian  Mary Casner  

Guild Project  Chris Ezzard/Alice 

   Koenitzer's  

2012/2013 Proposed Board 
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May Program/Betty Alofs 

Call or email Valerie to sign up for the class !vjgall@cox.net 

858-679-9573  

Please check out the Philanthropy page on the 
Friendship Quilters website. Three placemat pat-
terns and two wheel chair patterns are now avail-
able to you in PDF. If you would like like to make 
these items with fabric from your stash, but don't 
have the patterns, now you can! The patterns have 
been updated with drawings and photographs of the 
finished products. 
 
Once again the guild members have been generous. 
We received a large jar of embroidery floss which 
will be used for attaching the Friendship Quilters 
Bon Appétit greetings to the Meals on Wheels place-
mats. 
 
We received a total of 24 items:  16 placemats,  5 
finished quilts, 2 quilt tops, and 1pot holder. 
 
The donations to charities include: 2 quilts to Veter-
ans, 1 quilt and 3 pot holders to St. Claires, 20 
placemats and 2 wheel chair bags to Meals on 
Wheels. 
 
The cutting up party on April 7 was a great suc-
cess in matching tops with batting and backing. 
You will now have a great choice of small quilts to 
machine quilt, as well as the usual placemat kits 
and wheel chair bags. 
 
We have one more scheduled cutting up party, 
May 5. We will continue to match tops with bat-
ting and backing. 
 
Over the summer I will schedule a cutting up 
party to cut out Christmas stockings and to make 
kits. Date and time are TBD. 
 
I appreciate all help and donations of time, fabric 
and service, as do the recipients of your beauti-
fully quilted items. 
 
Hope Campbell 

Proposed Budget 

 

Date: Tuesday 5/15/12Date: Tuesday 5/15/12Date: Tuesday 5/15/12Date: Tuesday 5/15/12 

Time: Time: Time: Time: 10—4:30 pm 

Location: Location: Location: Location: Amidon Quiltworks, Poway 

Quilt Your Favorite 
Photos 

Philanthropy 
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We have an awesome line-up of speakers for the September 2012 thru June 2013 year.  We have made every effort to get 

speakers who have not been to Friendship previously and who will teach us new techniques to enable us to grow in our 

quilting/craft ventures. Information will be available at the May meeting on all of our upcoming speakers and their respective 

workshops.  Sign-up sheets are ready so bring your checkbook and get ready for the new year.  A $10.00 deposit 

(nonrefundable) holds your seat.  Once the workshop is paid in full, a supply list is provided.  A list of speaker workshops is 

below - remember space is limited (20 students per workshop) so don't miss out. 

 

  Sandi Delman, No Klucks Here, 09/16/2012, Quilter's Paradise, $25.00 Members 

  Rob Appell, Quick Fuse Seascapes, 10/09/2012, Amidon Quiltworks, $35.00 Members 

  Nancy Ota, Sashiko ($5.00 Kit Purchase Required), 11/11/12, Quilter's Paradise, $30.00 Members 

  Sharon Schamber, Susie Q Piecelique, 01/13/2013, Quilter's Paradise, $40.00 Members 

  Sharon Schamber, Machine Quilting-Domestic Machine, 01/15/2013, Amidon Quiltworks, $40.00 Members 

  Janice Ellertson, Beauty n Check (Book Required), 02/12/2013, Amidon Quiltworks, $25.00 Members 

  Pam Kay, Mystery Quilt, 03/12/2013, Amidon Quiltworks, $35.00 Members 

  Sue Rasmussen, Landscape Pictorial Quilt-Single Tree or Plumeria ($5.00 Pattern Required), 

        04/07/2013, Quilter's Paradise, $35.00 Members 

  Leora Raikin, Embroidery w/Beads and Fabric ($28.00 Kit Required), 05/14/2013, Amidon Quiltworks, 

        $25.00 Members 

 

We hope you enjoy the 2012-2013 line-up.  We are soooooooo excited and looking forward to the new year!!!  If you have any 

questions, please contact Debra Broyles at quiltingprettyquilts@cox.net./ The Program Committee 

2012/2013 Programs 

Our membership count is up to 217.  We had 118 attendees at our meeting last month, so we missed some of you.  
Hope to see you in May with your nametag…many of you said you’ll be making yourself a nametag.  

The memberships all expire on 5/31, so renewals start now at the Sign-In table.  If you have no changes to your data, 
you may bring your dues in person ($25 in check or cash) without filling out a form.  For those with changes in address, e
-mail, phone, etc., please complete the form provided in this newsletter and bring it with your dues to the May meeting.  If 
you can’t make it to the meeting, you may mail your dues and required form to:  PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074-1174.  
All Living Treasures (75+ years young) will need to complete the form but your dues are waived. Be sure to pick up your 
new membership card at the sign-in table as soon as possible.  Some quilt shops will give you a discount if you show 
your guild card.     Looking forward to another great guild year!   Susan Axelrod and Ellie Cormier/Membership 

Membership 

Ingredients: 
1 box vanilla wafers (Crushed with rolling pin) 
2 (20 ounce) cans bite sized pineapple drained (I also cut into smaller pieces optional) 
3to 4 bananas cut into bite size slices (squeeze with lemon juice to keep from browning optional) 
Either use: 
1 lg (16 ounce container of whipping cream, e.g. cool whip)  

OR 
2 cups heavy whipping cream (and I whip with 1/2 cup  confectioners’ sugar instead of sugar) 
1tsp vanilla 
Directions: 
Layer ingredients in 13X9 dish 
Cream, vanilla wafers, bananas, pineapple cream save small amount of wafers for top 
Cover and place in refrigerator overnight or a couple of hours before serving. 
 
This recipe was my Mother's hence the reference to Ice Box a southern term instead of refrigerator.  Other layers 
could be added such as blueberries, strawberries, or walnuts and graham cracker crumbs instead of vanilla wafers.   

Recipe Corner/Banana Pineapple Ice Box pie from Cheryl Wilson 
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May 2012 

May Birthdays 

Join us for Friendship Guild Appreciation Day! 

 Sunday April 22nd from 1-4pm 

 Fun Fabrics, Demo Corner, Treats and a Mini Quilt 
Show! 

 As a special thank you members will enjoy 20% off 
your entire purchase! 

 

Thank You, Martha Berntsen 

The CraZy 9 Patch 

2260 Main St. 

∗ Fat Quarters from P&B Textiles Won by Dee 
McClellend 

∗ Embroidery Floss and Pattern won by Carol 
Weckman 

∗ Piecemakers Calendar Pattern won by Jonell 
D’Addario 

∗ 2 fat qtrs and a book won by Liz Tarnove 
∗ Thimbleberries 12 Month set of blocks won by 

MaryOlson 
∗ Pattern Set Coming to America won by Pauline 

Romanowski 
∗ Mary Engelbreit book and Craft Scissors won by 

Mary Rozendal 
∗ 5 fat qtrs Solid fabric/Amish like won by Valerie 

Gall 
∗ Spring Fever Pattern by Robin Pandolph won 

by Jeanick Tippo 
∗  4 Fat Qtrs won by Norma Hafley 
∗ The  following  won Prizes donated by Rochelle 

Yoelin:                                         
Elaine Biermas; Jean Nagy; Shelly Gragg; Jodi 
Friedman; Celeste Wada; Karen Dean;; Judith 
Cooke; Kim Baker; Janice Rudgers; Mary Tabar 

Door Prizes 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

May 01 TRACY POTTER 

May 02 SUE ALBRIGHT 

May 02 JINNY HOFFMANN 

May 06 LINDA KAUP 

May 08 HEIDI SCHLOTFELDT 

May 09 LEANNE PECKHAM 

May 11 LYN MARDESICH 

May 13 SUSAN AXELROD 

May 14 MIRIAM BYRNE 

May 16 AMY LEW 

May 17 FRAN MEYERS 

May 19 COLLEEN MC CUNE 

May 21 CAROL WECKMAN 

May 23 MARYLYN PHILLIPS 

May 24 MARY CASNER 

May 24 JENNIFER ROSS 

May 26 FRANK PALMER 

May 26 LIZ COWLING 

May 30 CYNTHIA MANNING 
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We collected $31.25 at our April meeting! 

Loot Locker 

New Members 

Welcome to our newest member: Elaine Swatniki 

Looking forward to seeing you at the meetings! 

Cheryl Atkiss – New Member Hostess 

The guild's next retreat is Nov. 2-4, 2012 in 
Temecula. The cost will be $235.00 for a 
shared room and $305.00 for a private room. 
It is limited to 26 participants due to the 
size of the sewing room. The May retreat 
was completely full and I am hoping for the 
same response for the November retreat. I 
will start taking sign-ups at the June meet-
ing. There is a $35.00 deposit at the time of 
sign-up. I promise you'll have a great time. 
    Lou Pennock  

Retreats 



 

 

Next General Meeting 

May 14th, 2012 
� Name Tag 

� Snack item to share 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Loot locker items 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  
P.O. Box 1174   
Poway, CA 92074-1174 


